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Minutes

	Meeting:
	SACE Board / Parents Associations Consultation Group
	Date:
	 19 April 2011

	Location:
	SACE Board of South Australia
	Time:
	 1.00 – 3.00pm


	 No.
	Item

	1
	Attendees

Ann Bliss, Executive Director, Federation of Catholic School Parent Communities; Jenice Zerna, President, SA Association of School Parents Clubs; Gwen Secomb, SA Association of School Parents Clubs; Jane Gloster (proxy for Sharon Nutt), SA Isolated Children’s Parents’ Association; Helen Whelan, Program Manager, SACE Stakeholder Relations, SACE Project Office; Jan Raymond, Executive Manager, Moderation Services, SACE Board of SA; Paul Kilvert, Chief Executive, SACE Board of SA [chair]; Susan Lohmeyer, Executive Coordinator, SACE Board of SA. 

	2
	Apologies

Mr Dirk Berges, Director, SA Association of State School Organisations.

	3
	Welcome and introduction   
The Chair welcomed all present and outlined the intention of the meeting, which is to:

· continue the collaboration and discussion between parents’ associations and the SACE Board which commenced early in 2010;

· receive feedback from parents’ associations on the SACE and any other issues of importance;

· provide parents’ associations with an overview of progress of implementation of the SACE, and other key strategic issues (e.g. Freedom of Information legislation).

The Chair asked those present to identify issues or topics they would like raised at the meeting. The following points were identified:

· The role and purpose of the Research Project for students who do not intend to continue to tertiary study.

· Key concerns about the SACE that have been raised in the media (and elsewhere) and how parents’ associations might be able to provide assistance and support in countering negative views.       

	4
	 Overview of progress of SACE implementation
The Chair provided an overview of SACE implementation, and discussion followed. The following points were made:
· Each year of implementation has identified specific key issues, e.g. in 2009, the PLP was the focus of student concern. In 2010, Stage 1 was introduced, with commensurate attention given to assessing against performance standards, and the requirement of a C or better for the compulsory subjects. 
· Moderation of Stage 1 English and maths was encouraging and productive. The process did not identify if student work had been assessed “correctly” or “incorrectly” but whether schools collectively had assessed consistently against the standard. 
· The moderation process has been developed to ensure equity for all schools, including remote/rural sites. Dates for moderation are set, so that schools can prepare. The process has encouraged greater collegiality between schools, i.e. many schools in rural locations have established cluster groups to work together as a de facto extension of the clarifying/confirming phase of the Board’s QA process. 
· A progressive evaluation of the Personal Learning Plan (PLP) is ongoing. 25 schools (metro and country) took part in a survey which encouraged face-to-face discussion with students to get their feedback. Students were also able to respond via an online survey. A total of 800 responses from students were received, of which 55% were from girls and 45% from boys. 
· Students reported that they liked being able to plan for their future and finding out about different careers in a practical way. Practical components were most valued. The survey highlighted that how the PLP is taught is essential to its value for students. 
· As a result, the SACE Board will focus on the following re the PLP:
· Making the performance standards clearer;

· Clarifying processes for submission of evidence of learning;

· Talking to schools about how the PLP is delivered.

· The Research Project is, in effect, an extension of the PLP. It focuses on the process of learning and the student’s engagement with the learning process, not just the “end product”. As such, it is designed for all students, not just those intending to go on to tertiary study. 
· One school’s newsletter has highlighted examples of students’ Research Projects – this is helpful to parents, as it provides them with a sense of what’s possible. As with the PLP, parents are keen to know what they should expect from their school in terms of how these subjects are delivered.
· Subject enrolment data: patterns vary across subject areas, and although in some subject areas there have been significant decreases (e.g. geography), the pattern of decreasing enrolment has been ongoing for some years. 
· The impact of reduced subject enrolments will be felt most keenly by the Open Access school, where numbers of students in some classes are already very small. 

· In the larger context, it will be important to look at why students are not choosing some subjects – this will be a focus of a review to be undertaken on the SACE at the end of 2012. 

· Assessment: another major change has been the introduction of 70% school assessment for all Stage 2 subjects. This has increased the capacity of teachers to find evidence of student learning however it has also required greater emphasis on ensuring assessment consistency (i.e. making sure an A is the same across subjects and schools) – hence, the performance standards.
· As a result, the SACE Board has introduced a requirement for Learning and Assessment Plans to be provided before the start of the school year, to ensure that schools are prepared and understand the requirements for assessment against the standards. 

· In addition, the SACE Board has developed a SACE Assessment Responsibilities: SACE Board and Schools Code of Practice and Procedures and Protocols for Assessment Related Grievances, Appeals and Investigations. These documents are intended to set out the respective responsibilities of the SACE Board and schools (through the principal) for assessment, and provide protocols and procedures for dealing with grievances, appeals and investigations that occur in the context of assessment. 
ACTION: Susan Lohmeyer to email the link to the Assessment Responsibilities documents to members of the group. 

	5
	Identification of key issues: Freedom of Information (FOI) and the Board’s “exempt” status
The Chair provided an overview of the historical and legislative context for the Board’s current “exempt” status under FOI legislation. Discussion highlighted the following points:
· The Board has been asked by State Records to review its current exempt status (which protects all of the data and information maintained by the Board from public release) in line with government policies of transparency and accountability. 
· The Board has agreed, in principle, for its exempt status to be reviewed, subject to some of the data/information remaining protected, e.g. individual students’ results, commercial-in-confidence information.
· The Board is at present engaged in a process of consultation with its key stakeholders, and will canvass the full range of issues and options as part of this process. This is expected to be ongoing throughout 2011.
· The Board’s key concern will be to ensure that data is released in a way that minimises its misuse. 

· Protecting the privacy of individuals is paramount, especially in small communities.
· It was noted that data is already provided for the MySchool website, which in itself is at odds with the Board’s present exempt status. The Board agreed to provide the information on the basis of the Ministers of all jurisdictions agreeing to the Commonwealth’s request.
AGREED: Parents’ associations will respond to the final report and recommendations of the Board regarding its status under Freedom of Information legislation. 
ACTION: Parents’ associations to forward policies (or their policy position) on FOI to Susan Lohmeyer (email susanl@saceboard.sa.gov.au )


	6
	Communication and engagement
The Chair canvassed discussion on the issues raised at the start of the meeting: how to communicate most effectively the benefits of the SACE. The following points were made:
· Achieve: the SACE Board is evaluating how teachers can use this resource with their students in the most effective way. It may be possible to adapt some of the content of Achieve for parents’ associations’ newsletters.
· Paul Kilvert “interview”: parents’ associations are invited to submit interview style questions, which Paul Kilvert will respond to, for inclusion in the August edition of association newsletters. 
ACTION: Associations to email “top 10” questions to Susan Lohmeyer who will coordinate an interview style article for inclusion in association newsletters. 



	7
	Meeting Closed

The meeting closed at 3.00pm

	8
	Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held in the week beginning 22 August (to be confirmed).

	9
	Date of Distribution

6 May 2011
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